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NQBP Response:  

Two maps have been prepared by NQBP to answer this enquiry and these are attached: 

1. Map of the dust monitoring sites around the existing coal terminals in the Port and in 
the surrounding communities. This monitoring program is funded through a joint 
program between NQBP and the operators of the two terminals. The monitoring is 
undertaken through an independent environmental consultant and the results are 
reported monthly on NQBP’s website at: http://www.nqbp.com.au/hay-point/ 

The legend of the attached map provides the distance of each of the five continuous 
dust monitoring stations, which are located in communities around the Port of Hay 
Point, from the closest terminal boundary. The type of dust monitor (Total Suspended 
Particulates or TSP, PM10 or PM 2.5) at each location is indicated on the map.  

2. Map showing the location of the dust monitoring station operated at West Mackay by 
the Department of Environment & Heritage Protection and its distance from the coal 
terminals  

 

 

 

Prepared by R. Brunner, General Manager Planning – Hay Point 
B.E. (Chem), M. Eng. St, M.Sc. Env. Man., M. I. Chem. E  

Question from Senator Waters (p41 of Hansard of 11 June 2013): “Can you 
clarify for me precisely how many kilometres away from the port operations 
each of those (dust monitoring) sites are. Perhaps you could take that on 
notice. ” 

Response from Mr Stewart-Harris: “We are happy to provide a map of that 
to show the distances.” 

http://www.nqbp.com.au/hay-point/
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